2015 Insurance Premium and WRS Contribution Rates
Benefit changes made during the Annual Benefit Enrollment period and premiums for 2015 coverage will be reflected on your check dated December 23 for classified employees (paid bi-weekly) and January 2 for unclassified employees (paid monthly).
1. Premiums will increase for health insurance (regular HMO and PPO plans) and VSP Vision insurance.
1. Premium will decrease for health insurance if you enrolled in the High Deductible Health Plan.
1. Premium will decrease for the Dental Wisconsin PPO plan.
1. There will be no change to the Dental Wisconsin Select Plan Insurance premiums.
1. If you only cover children on your EPIC Benefits+ plan, you will see a decrease in your premium. Otherwise, there will be no change to your premiums.
2015 insurance premiums are available online at: http://uwservice.wisc.edu/premiums/.
How to Check Your 2015 Benefit Enrollments and Deductions
Your earning statement with benefit deductions is available online. Log in to My UW and click on the Work Record tab, then go to Payroll Information. Click on the pay period statement you would like to view.
Flexible Spending Account (FSA) and Health Savings Account (HSA)
If you enrolled with TASC in either the FSA or HSA programs for 2015, your first deduction for your 2015 election will be on the first check payable in 2015 - January 2 for unclassified employees and January 8 for classified employees.
Wisconsin Retirement System (WRS) Contributions
The Wisconsin Retirement System (WRS) employee contribution rate for 2015 will decrease from 7% to 6.80% for all employees (except those covered by the Executive WRS category--contribution rate is 7.70%). This change will also occur on the first check payable in 2015.
Any questions on your benefit elections or deductions should be directed to UW Madison Benefits Services at benefits@ohr.wisc.edu or 608-262-5650. If you are not seeing your elections or the correct elections please notify us immediately.
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Income Continuation Insurance (ICI)
The ICI premium for classified employees is based on the employee’s monthly salary and sick leave balance remaining at the end of the prior calendar year. Employees often want to swap sick leave used for other leave when they see their ICI category change and premium increase.
The deadline to swap sick leave used for other leave is January 30, 2015. Any leave swaps that occur after January 30, 2015 will NOT change the 2015 ICI premium category.
Please contact your Department Payroll Office prior to January 30, 2015 to initiate leave swaps.




